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20th June, 2017 
 
Phonics for Parents & Carers of Willow Class 
Many parents of pupils in Willow Class have expressed an interest in attending a phonics session in 
action. We are pleased to invite these people to a session tomorrow morning at 9:15am which is 
likely to last 20 minutes. At the end of the session you will have the chance to ask questions or seek 
clarification. If you are unable to attend but would like some help or guidance, please contact Mrs 
Swinburne. 

 
Sun Safety 
Now that we are in June with some sunny days ahead, we ask that you think about sending your child 
to school with a sun-hat. At this time of year, the risk of sun-burn is increased because the 
temperature can be deceivingly cool. As it hots up, please think about applying high-factor sun-cream 
before school. The children are encouraged to bring a water bottle to school and fill these up 
throughout the day, as necessary.  
This week looks to be a wet one so please send them with a waterproof as we do go outside for 
break times when it is raining lightly. British weather, eh! 

 
The Lambley Car Park 
For the past two Fridays, The Lambley Village Kitchen car park has been closed due 
to events being held. We are really grateful that they allow parents and visitors to 
use their car park at drop off and pick up times most days and only close the car 
park off if they are hosting large events. This was the case last Friday as they were 
hosting two wakes. Nearly all parents adhered to their polite request but sadly some 
ignored it or missed the message. This meant caused disruption to the event and 
upset and it is important that we avoid any such problems in the future. The pub 
hold Wakes/ funeral receptions on a daily basis, most of which do not impact on our 
school pick up or drop off time. On some occasions, due to timings, the car park 
needs to be left available to customers and Wake party.  
I would like to encourage members of our school community who use their car park 
to show courtesy. They have asked that school drop offs in the morning take care 
to not block access for delivery vehicles. This means that you can not leave your car 
parked there for a length of time, it needs to be a quick drop off. Similarly at the 
end of the school day, please refrain from using the pub car park if you intend to go 
and used the public park. We have also received a report that some families go in 
to use the pub toilets without even stopping to buy a drink. This is clearly taking 
advantage of the good nature of the owners and I request that it stops. Public 
Houses are not public property so you have no right to use their facilities unless you 
are a paying customer. 
 
Clothing Donations Still Needed 
We would very much welcome any donations of spare uniform, socks & pants for Willow & 
Elm Classes (ages 4-6 years). Please send in your contributions. 
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INSET coming up on Monday 26th June 
Please remember that school is closed for INSET on Monday 26th June. 
 
EYFS Sports Day- Tuesday 27th June,  9.30am – 10:30am 
This is a school event being held on the school field for our existing Reception Pupils 
and younger pupils due to begin school as our new Willow pupils in September to 
watch. There will be a mixture of traditional and less traditional races and sporting 
challenges for the pupils to enjoy. You are very welcome to join us on the field as 
spectators. Please be warned, we will hold an activity of some kind aimed at any 
new starters who are spectating. It should be a fun event but it will be dependent 
on dry weather. If it is a very wet day, the event will not go ahead. If in any doubt, 
please contact the school office for confirmation on the morning of the event. 
 
KS1 & KS2 Sports Day- Tuesday 27th June,  1:30pm 
Our KS1 & KS2 pupils are joining together for an afternoon of athletics activities in 
their House Teams. We hope that you will be able to join us from 1:30pm. Our 
Parents & Friends of Lambley group will be selling refreshments to help raise funds 
for school. 
 

 

Vicky Dilnot 
Head Teacher   
 
 
 

20/6/17 Am Maple Class Village Trail 

21/6/17 9:15 Phonics Session for Parents & Carers 

21/6/17 Am Elm Class Village Trail 

22/6/17 Am Y5 Science Transition Morning @ CFS 

23/6/17 Am Fly on the Wall for new starters & Transition Morning (1)all 

23/6/17 Am Y2 Art Workshop- memorial project 

27/6/17 9:30am EYFS Sports Day- 9:30am 

27/6/17 1:30pm KS1 & KS2 Whole School Sports Day- 1:30pm 

28/6/17 Am Stay & Play Session for new starters (including lunch) & 
Transition Morning (2) for all classes 

1/7/17 Pm Summer Fair: Family Fun Day 

4/7/17 Am Transition Morning (3) for all classes, including Y5 
transition trip to CFS with Mrs Berber 

5/7/17 9:15am Maple Class Assembly 

5/7/17 1.15pm-3pm New Starters Teddy Bears Picnic 

6/7/17 Am EYFS Multiskills Morning at Woodborough Woods 

7/7/17 3:30pm School Reports come home 

11/7/17 Pm KS2 Summer Productions- tickets available nearer the time 

12/7/17 Am KS2 Summer Productions- tickets available nearer the time 

12/7/17 evening KS2 Summer Productions- tickets available nearer the time 

14/7/17 Am Open Morning- parents welcome 

18/7/17 Pm House Activity Afternoon- MUSIC 

21/7/17 2:30pm End of Year Celebration Assembly 

24/7/17 Pm House Treat Afternoon for the CUP WINNERS! 

24/7/17 3:30pm Y6 Leavers Meal 

25/7/17 2:30pm Y6 Leavers Assembly 
 


